MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT GREAT ALNE AND KNWARTON MEMORIAL HALL 

ON THURSDAY 8th NOVEMBER 2012 – NO. 55
Present: 
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Hardy, Cllr. Poole.
Part Meeting:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence. 
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.
      Councillors are minded that they must act solely in the public interest and should
     never improperly confer an advantage or disadvantage on any person or act to
     gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close
     associate. 

1. Apologies:
Cllr.Findlay, County Cllr. Richard Hobbs 
       To Receive Any Written Request for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests Dispensations

2. Public Participation:



There were no members of the public present.

3. Declaration of Pecuniary Interests:
 



No interests were declared.
4. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting on 11th October 2012




were approved and signed following an amendment to agenda 


item 11 as follows:



Despite numerous attempts to house the computer this 



has not been able to be achieved. Cllrs. wanted to seek 



confirmation how to move forward.



The Clerk contacted Steve Lakin, Funding Officer, Awards for All,


as requested, and it was confirmed that the Parish Council is in 

full compliance.
5. Reports from and referrals to District & County Cllrs:


Cllr. Hobbs had provided a brief update advising that the drains 

are now being surveyed and some work has started.  He is 


aware that the brook has been cleared by local landowners and 

would be interested to hear if there has been any improvement 

to water flows.


A further update from Cllr. Hobbs was received advising that he 

has decided not to stand for re-election in May 2013.



Cllr. Lawrence informed the council that Stephanie Chettle, 


Policy Manager, SDC, will be leaving before the end of the year 

to take up a new post. Ms. Chettle has been very involved with 

the Draft Core Strategy. A new appointment will have to be 


made.


Cllr. Harvey advised Cllr. Lawrence that she felt the meeting, 

hosted by Wilmcote Parish Council, with 
Mr. Yates, Senior 


Planner, SDC
was extremely informative and provided valuable 

information on the current planning guidelines.  Cllr. Lawrence 

said that this was the first meeting where Mr. Yates had given a 

presentation to Parish Council and he too felt it had gone very 

well.



Cllr. Lawrence said that several extra West Area Committee 


meetings are being called to deal with the high number of 


planning applications being referred and also reminded the 


Council of the Police Commissioner elections on the 15th 


December.

6. Communications relating to previous Minutes:


Broadband: Phil Summerfield sent his apologies as he had a 


prior engagement and was unable to attend the meeting.  



Cllr. Harvey obtained the latest update from him as follows:



It is hoped that the project can go out for tender in early 2013 

and a contractor appointed within six months. The plan is to 


start rolling out the infrastructure by the end of 2013, with 


completion due in 2015.



Aston Cantlow Parish is within the top 5% for the number of  

responses which stands us in good stead but we still need to 

keep lobbying for more.  It is understood that Great Alne Parish 

now have a Broadband Champion and Mr. Summerfield has 


contacted Haselor Parish Council requesting them to lobby their 

residents.




Cllr. Harvey asked Mr. Summerfield if he would contact Balvinder 


Heran to enquire when the funds raised from the Precept would 


be required as we have received no communications from her 


for some months.  District Cllr. Lawrence said he too would 



speak with Ms. Heran.


 
County Council Rights of Way Volunteer Partnership:  Having 


received some further information from the Rights of Way Team



Mr. Hodgson will complete the relevant paperwork and repeat 


his request of support from the rangers to get the roadside 



marker posts in place, as requested on several 
occasions over 


the past three years.



Damage to the bridge at Little Alne: No indication has been 



received as to when repairs are likely to be carried out.  Cllr. 


Harvey asked the Clerk to follow this up and at the same time to 


express concern that there are no signs either end of this narrow 


bridge indicating vehicle priorities.



7. Other communications:




Mr. Evans had requested a copy of the annual accounts for 



2011/12 prior to completing the Participatory Budgeting 



questionnaire.




Official notification received of the Police Commissioner 



elections.

8. Flood Alleviation Scheme:




Mr. Simmons had advised Cllr. Harvey that CCTV work has been 


carried out on the drainage system and the findings are 



currently being verified and some clearance of the brook has 


been carried out.  As yet no date has been decided for the next 


public meeting.



Cllr. Harvey has requested a meeting with Mr. Simmons, 



Halcrow and WCC representatives in advance of the next 



meeting to discuss how this will be presented.  Cllr. Harvey will 


consult with Councillors before any definite decisions are made.
9. Aston Cantlow Village Hall:




Cllr. Poole had not yet done a full inventory of the items stored 


at the Village Hall but will do so as soon as possible. 




At the last committee meeting it was agreed that they would not 


at present impose charges to the Parish Council for storage.

10. Planning Application No. 12/02427/FUL Badbury Hill Farm, 
Shelfield:




After consideration it was agreed that the Parish Council 



response would be as follows:




Aston Cantlow Parish Council would support this application with 


the proviso that a condition be imposed that occupation of 



Badbury Hill Barn by an equestrian worker is linked to the 



proposed business only and, should this at any time fail, the 



property will revert to a holiday let.




A further condition should be imposed that the whole of the 



exterior of the site should not have bright lighting at any time.
11. Draft Revised Standing Orders:



The revision process is progressing and Cllr. Harvey asked that 

all Cllrs. provide their comments/suggestions so that they could 

be incorporated into the draft for discussion at the January 


meeting.
12. Participative Budgeting:



Twenty four responses had been received following the 


leaflet drop and the comments therein will be taken into 


consideration when setting the final budget.
13. Draft Precept:



Cllr. Harvey and the Clerk had prepared a draft which had been 


circulated prior to the meeting. All Cllrs. were in agreement with 


the proposal put forward by Cllr. Harvey that the Precept for 


2013/14 should be as last year minus the additional figure 



requested for Superfast Broadband. 

14. Any item for discussion at Community Forums:



No further suggestions at this time.
15. To propose items for consideration at the next meeting:




Revised Standing Orders



Precept



Priorities for the year



Neighbourhood Plan

Payment of outstanding invoices:
Aston Cantlow Village Hall




   £  12.00 (200361)
Great Alne & Kinwarton Memorial Hall


   £  18.00 (200362)
Date of Next Meeting: 
The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall, Aston Cantlow at 7.00 p.m. on Thursday 17th January 2013.
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 10.00 p.m.
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